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Dear Friends of St. Paul’s, 
In the wake of the pandemic, we knew 2022 

would be a year of rebuilding at St. Paul’s. So many 
things had changed over the last two years that we 
needed to regroup, return to our foundation, and 
start building anew. 

That is why the theme of our 2022 Impact Report 
is “Building Blocks for Success.” St. Paul’s wouldn’t 
have made it through the last 155 years since our 
founding, let alone a pandemic, without the core 
building blocks for success – our mission, vision and 
values.

St. Paul’s mission is to provide meaning, richness 
of life, health care, and other support services, while 
maintaining and enhancing the dignity of human life 
– regardless of an individual’s financial resources. 

That mission is possible because of the many 
donors, volunteers and team members highlighted 
in these pages, who are helping us to recover and 
rebuild. 

Throughout 2022, there were 400+ team 
members who held the figurative brooms, lights and 
other tools as we swept the dust off our building 
blocks and began to reshape and rebuild. Every 
single day they showed up and worked hard to 
provide the very best care to our residents. 

Our team was supported by almost 900 donors 
behind them, who gave financially to fill in the gaps 
for benevolent care, resident life enrichment and 
other funds at St. Paul’s. Some of these donors 
rallied behind actual construction projects like the 
Keifer Building renovation (see pg. 6) and the 
upcoming bridge project (see pg. 8), giving of their  
 

resources to help build 
new improvements at 
St. Paul’s. I hope you 
enjoy reading about the 
successes you made 
possible through your 
support of the residents 
and team members at 
St. Paul’s.

In 2022, we 
continued to work on 
expanding our volunteer 
program with 118 volunteers actively serving. St. 
Paul’s volunteers help with the building blocks for 
physical and emotional wellbeing for our residents. 
They assist residents in connecting with others, 
getting to appointments that are important to them, 
exercising their skills, and learning new things. If 
you’d like to be a part of building life at St. Paul’s, 
there is a volunteer opportunity for you. Check out 
page 9 to find out more. 

I hope the people highlighted in this report 
inspire you to get more involved at St. Paul’s, 
whether you decide to apply for a job, start 
volunteering, or you choose to set up a legacy gift to 
support our charitable mission in the future. Thank 
you to so much for being a part of the St. Paul’s 
family and making a difference in the lives of those 
we serve.

 
In gratitude,

Chris Wright
President and CEO

M

Chris Wright 
President and CEO

Donor BreakdownDonor Breakdown

      Vicki             Teresa              Dawn

Teresa Findley, Director of Annual Giving                     
Option 5	 tfindley@sp1867.org 

Dawn Hartman, Director of Strategic Giving 
Option 6 	 dhartman@sp1867.org

Vicki Hildebrand, Administrative Assistant
Option 7 	 vhildebrand@sp1867.org

Have a question about giving or memorial opportunities? 
We would love to chat with you! Stop by our office in the 
Keifer Building or give us a call at 724-589-4667. 

Number of Donorsumber of Donors
essage from Chrisessage from Chris

892
New Donorsew Donors

255
Amount Raisedmount Raised

$932,109
Average Giftverage Gift

$110.64

Where  You Gave You Gave

Benevolent 
Care

Specific 
Projects

General 
Support

$538,620$538,620

$268,075$268,075

$97,908$97,908

Resident Life
Enrichment

Christmas

Staff Education 
or Appreciation

Auxiliary$7,989$7,989

$21,342$21,342

$38,366$38,366

$83,977$83,977

How  You Gave You Gave

Check
Credit Card

Cash
Payroll Deduction

Stock Transfer, Electronic Funds 
Transfer or Donor Advised Fund     <1%<1%

Planned Gift

63%63%
16%16%

14%14%
5%5%
1%1%

IRA Charitable Rollover1%1%

Who  You Are You Are

WheN  You Gave You Gave
#1 November
#2 April
#3 June
#4 December

Charitable Giving Officeharitable Giving Office
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We asked a few of our residents, staff & volunteers “What do you value most about St. Paul’s?” We asked a few of our residents, staff & volunteers “What do you value most about St. Paul’s?” 

Building blockSBuilding blockS

Donny Yankle 
Villas Administrator

“I value the friendly environment at St. Paul’s from team members, 
residents and family members. The team goes above and beyond 
to make sure the residents are well cared for and treat them as if 
they were their own family. We are blessed with a lot of dedicated 
employees that stayed with St. Paul’s despite the challenges from the 
pandemic. I also value the continued strategic planning of the leaders 
at St. Paul’s. They are forward-thinking and are always keeping the 
best interest of the residents at heart.”

Dan & Cathy Deweese
Colony Residents

“Since we moved to St Paul’s in November 2021, we 
have had a deep feeling of community. We feel that 

we have become members of a large family which 
includes our friends and neighbors here in the Colony 
and the St Paul’s employees. We feel that we are safe, 

that we are cared about, and that we are loved. We 
have never felt alone here. Help is just a phone call 

away. This is what we value here at St Paul’s.” 

Julie Hills
Vice Chair of St. Paul’s Board

“The management team and staff at St. 
Paul’s are both caring and professional.  
They want what is best for their 
residents and they think of them as 
family. They are forward-thinking and 
always looking for ways to improve the 
lives of those living on campus.”

Edna Riffe
Ridgewood Resident

“I value the friendliness and the fact that it makes me 
feel safe living here. It’s the safest I’ve felt in a long time.  
All the staff members are all so nice and I get along with 
all of the residents. I’m glad to be living here.”

Carole Langiotti
Auxiliary Board Member & Volunteer

“I value the holistic care that residents receive at St. Paul’s. I am a 
witness to the physical, spiritual, and emotional care provided by 
dedicated employees. I am an advocate and supporter of St. Paul’s.”   

Nick Taylor
Dining Services

“St. Paul’s is a great place 
to work and has a very 
special team. I value the 
care and attention that 
goes into each individual 
resident. The team at St. 
Paul’s truly cares about 
their residents and their 
needs. I can tell that they 
put their heart into caring 
for each one of them.”

Deven Piccolin
LPN

Pictured with resident Ethel Lilly

“St. Paul’s is the best place I’ve ever worked in the 20 years 
of my working career. I value that St. Paul’s is very  
resident-oriented and are always thinking of the best 
interests of their residents. I also value that they are 
family-oriented and look at all of us like family.”
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Old  
The Keifer Building is the oldest on St. Paul’s 

campus. Originally built in 1908 to serve as an 
administrative building, schoolhouse and chapel for 
the orphanage, the beautiful, brick colonial-style 
building has now stood through more than a century 
of growth and changes at St. Paul’s. 

Today the Keifer Building is a community center 
for residents of The Colony, St. Paul’s independent 
living neighborhood. It also houses the administrative 
offices for The Colony, Without Walls and St. Paul’s 
Marketing and Charitable Giving Departments. 

In 2019, St. Paul’s board of directors began 
discussing in earnest the need to renovate in order 
to maintain and preserve the historical building, as 
well as to meet the current and future needs of the 
residents and staff. 

The renovation work began in 2021 and will wrap 
up in 2023. As part of the project, St. Paul’s offered 
four naming opportunities to donors in order to assist 
with the furnishing of the new community spaces that 
would be created. 

All four naming opportunities were reserved 
by donors, and renovations on those spaces were 
completed in 2022. 

The large new community room, which was the 
site of the former chapel for the orphanage, has 
been named Wallace Commons in memory of Colony 
residents Archie & Ellen Wallace, who generously 
included a planned gift for St. Paul’s in their estate 
plan. 

A new dining area, which was the original dining 
room for the orphanage and The Cornerstone 
Restaurant from 2015 - 2018, is now named The 19th 
Hole. This space was donated by Colony resident 
Margie Hays in memory of her husband B.H. “Bob” 

Hays. 
Bob was 

a retired 
Air Force 
veteran and 
spent the 
remainder 
of his career  
as a banking 
manager. He 
was also 

 

ordained and served as a part-time chaplain for 
Meadville Hospital for several years.

In 2007 Bob was diagnosed with vascular dementia. 
From there began a 15 year journey with the disease, 
through which Margie was right by his side. 

They moved to The Colony in 2016 where they 
would have more support as his illness progressed. By  
April 2018, Bob needed memory care and moved into 
Jones Serenity Circle at The Heritage where he lived 
until his passing in January 2022. 

2 Corinthians 4:16 says “Though our bodies are 
dying, our spirits are being renewed every day.” 
Margie saw this truth with Bob. Even when he 
could no longer remember who she was, his gentle, 
generous and loving nature remained intact. 

Margie chose to name The 19th Hole in memory of 
Bob to honor his courageous battle with dementia; his 
dedication to his country, his family and the Lord; and 
his love for the game of golf. 

“I want The 19th Hole to be a place for friendship, 
fellowship, family celebrations and enjoying good 
food. All things that were important to Bob,” she said.

The 19th Hole is just that, serving as the site for 
resident potluck dinners, birthday parties, holiday 
celebrations and more. 

“I thank St. Paul’s for the blessed opportunity to 
remember Bob who helped many during his God-
given days on this earth,” said Margie. “I wanted to 
honor a great man, who desired to serve his country 
and mankind at the age of 17 and did so for 95 plus 
years.” 

Just across the hall from The 19th Hole are the new 
library/lounge and a multi-purpose room, which were 
both named by Colony resident Gerry McElree.

The Gathering Place is in memory of her husband 
The 19th Hole

The Library

Colony residents gather for coffee  
and donuts in The Gathering Place

Bob & Margie Hays at a family picnic 
in Jones Serenity Circle

Dr. Frank McElree 
Jr., and The Library 
is in memory of her 
parents Russ and 
Margaret McKinnon. 

“I liked the concept 
for those two rooms,” 
said Gerry. “I just 
really liked the idea 
of having some more 
intimate, comfortable 
spaces where people 
could gather in small 
groups.” 
The Gathering 

Place is the site of two former administrative offices 
for St. Paul’s Without Walls. The remodeled space 
features beautiful woodwork, a fireplace, a self-serve 
coffee and wine bar, and tables for playing games or 
meetings. 

“I’d like people to feel comfortable going in there, 
having a cup of coffee, meeting up with people,” said 
Gerry. “I wanted to provide an opportunity for people 
to gather spontaneously.” 

Another unique feature of the room is the wall 
decor, which is a rotating display of artwork created 
by Colony residents. 

Gerry thinks Frank would have liked the space. 
Friendship and community were very important to 
him.

Frank was a physician and general surgeon who 
practiced in Greenville from 1955 - 1999. He was also 

very involved 
in the 
Greenville 
community 
throughout 
his life, active 
in the First 
Presbyterian 
Church and 
serving 
on several 
nonprofit 
boards 
including 
the United 
Way and the 
Greenville 
Historical 
Society, to 
name just a 

few. Frank & Gerry moved into The Colony in 2011, 
and Frank passed away in March 2013. 

“I wanted to recognize both Frank and my parents 
with this gift because I wouldn’t have been able to 
make it without each of them,” said Gerry. 

Like The 
Gathering 
Place, the 
new Library 
was also 
previously 
offices for 
Without 
Walls. The 
library and 
lounge 
features a 
beautiful stone 
fireplace, comfortable furniture and an extensive 
collection of books that residents can borrow. 

The McKinnons, for which the space is named, 
were lifelong Pittsburgh residents who relocated to 
Greenville in retirement. Russ was an engineer at 
Westinghouse Electric Corp for 43 years, and Margaret 
was a homemaker. They were also active members 
of the First 
Presbyterian 
Church in 
Greenville. 

Like Gerry 
and Frank, 
they also lived 
at St. Paul’s 
but at sister 
facility The 
Ridgewood 
at Shenango 
Valley in Hermitage. At the time that they needed 
care, St. Paul’s in Greenville was full with a waiting list. 

“They were very happy there,” said Gerry. Even 
after Margaret had passed away in 2004 and there 
was an opening in Greenville, Russ opted to stay in the 
Valley because he was comfortable there, surrounded 
by friends. 

It seems fitting that these two rooms will be used 
by residents at The Colony to grow and maintain their 
own friendships for many years to come. 

A very special thank you to Archie & 
Ellen Wallace, Margie Hays and Gerry 
McElree for their generous gifts that 
helped make these beautiful spaces 
possible!

Dr. Frank McElree 

Russ & Margaret McKinnon

Becomes NewBecomes New
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In July 2022 St. Paul’s quietly launched the 
“Bridging the Gap” capital campaign with a goal 
to raise $1.5 million to construct a pedestrian 
bridge over Williamson Road and a series of 
walking trails to connect the north and south 
sides of St. Paul’s campus.

The bridge will be multi-use to accommodate 
walkers, bicyclists, motorized scooters and 
wheelchairs, golf carts and similar vehicles. 

By the end of 2022 just over $700,000 had 
been pledged for the project from St. Paul’s board 
members, St. Paul’s management team and a small 
group of major donors. 

The campaign became public in January 2023 and 
solicitation of a wider audience will continue through 
the end of the year. 

To donate or to learn more about the project, 
please scan the QR code or visit  
www.stpauls1867.org/bridge. 

You can also reach out to Dawn 
Hartman, Director of Strategic Giving 
at 724-589-4611 or email dhartman@
sp1867.org.

Thank you to the following generous donors who made a 
pledge commitment for the “Bridging the Gap” campaign in 2022!  

$400,000
Naming the Bridge 
Dick & Patti Jones

$150,000
Naming a Rest Area
John & Dorothy Rust

$25,000
Margie Hays

$10,000
Anonymous Donor
David & Lori Reeves

$5,000
Rob & Mickie Chapman
Jim & Lynn Chuey
Eckley’s TV & Appliance
Todd & Teresa Heckman
Jason & Kelly Irvine

David Jones
Steve & Robin Knight
Lenny & Tammy Lininger Hause

$3,000
Victor & Andrea Colaiaco 

$2,999 and below
Tim & Teresa Findley
Rob & Dawn Hartman
Donny Yankle

Donors at the $5,000 level and above will be recognized on a donor recognition plaque near the 
bridge. Donors at the $3,000 level will be recognized on a paver stone, location to be determined.

$50,000
Archie & Ellen Wallace & Family

$10,000
Doug & Lori Anderson

$5,000
Mary Ellen Bayuk 
Brian Mailliard

$3,000
David & Christine Abell

$2,999 and below
Jeff & Suzanne Blair
Tom & Verna Call
Gordon & Julia Fraser 
Jack Gallagher
Steve & Carol Hosmer

Kraynak’s
Gerry McElree
John & Mary Moore
Darrell & Sue Nicklin
Laddie & Sandy Ohl
Glenn & Sue Riley 
Glenn & Arlene Sadler
Bob & Laurie Sherbondy
Walmart Foundation

Thank you to the following generous donors who made 
outright gifts for the “Bridging the Gap” campaign in 2022!  

Proposed location for the pedestrian bridge

At St. Paul’s we believe there are seven building 
blocks that help our residents achieve wellbeing. 
These are what the Eden Alternative care philosophy 
calls the Seven Domains of Wellbeing—Identity, 
Connectedness, Security, Autonomy, Meaning, 
Growth and Joy.

The important work that St. Paul’s volunteers do 
directly impacts these areas. 

Volunteers develop personal relationships with 
residents, which are key to helping a resident feel 
cared about and safe (Security), feeling like an 
individual who is respected and known (Identity), 
and being connected to others in friendship and 
purpose (Connectedness). Volunteers also provide 
opportunities for residents to learn  
new things (Growth), as well as to share their  
own wisdom, skills and experiences with  
others (Meaning).

Volunteers help residents to maintain their 
independence (Autonomy) by being the helping  
hands and feet that get them where they want  
to go, whether it’s outside to  
enjoy a beautiful day or to church  
on Sunday morning.

If you want to see  
Joy, check out when  
one of our volunteer pets are  
visiting, or there’s a lively game  
of seated volleyball going on. 

“Great volunteers build a life  
worth living for our residents,” said Director of 
Volunteer Services Wendy Vaughn. “And at the same 
time, they build a life worth living for themselves too.”

What volunteer Margie Hays really likes about 
volunteering is the incredible relationships she 
builds with others. “There is so much knowledge and 
wisdom [the residents and their families] have to 
share,” said Margie. “The interaction just blesses me. 
It helps build you up as a human being. It causes you 
to truly live.” 

If 2021 was a year of reawakening after the 
pandemic completely halted the volunteer program, 
2022 was a year of building up from our new 
foundation. 

We were able to recruit more volunteers and get 
them directly involved in building life at St. Paul’s.  
 
 

While volunteers 
still perform 
crucial duties 
like transporting 
residents, they also 
use their personal 
skills and interests 
to provide musical 
entertainment, 
game playing, 
educational 
programs, and arts and crafts. 

We are always looking for new volunteers who  
	         would like to help build life at St. Paul’s.  
                       Individuals of all ages can volunteer. We  
                        welcome school, community and church  
                          groups too. 

		    	     Whether you only have an  
		               hour to share, or you’d like to 

			   serve more regularly, there is a  
                                        volunteer opportunity for you           	
 		               at St. Paul’s.	     

			       “We are particularly in need 	
	         of individuals who can push wheelchairs 

                right now,” said Wendy. “These volunteers  
                     help transport residents to the fitness      

                center, the beauty shop and other  
                     activities.” There are morning and  
                     afternoon hours available for volunteers  
	         who transport residents. 

		  St. Paul’s is also looking for individuals 
who would like to spend one-on-one time with 
residents at The Villas as a companion. You could visit 
and chat, read stories, play games or take 
the resident outside to enjoy the weather. 

To learn more about becoming a 
volunteer, visit our website at  
www.stpauls1867.org and click “Join Our 
Team” or scan the QR code. 

Thank you to all of our  
volunteers who served in  
2022! We are so grateful  
for your commitment and  
dedication to building a  
life worth living.
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Phyllis Haynes (left) & Martha 
Anderson at The Ridgewood 

try out rock painting with 
volunteer Gail Maycher.

Nancy Marts & Marilyn Johnson 
 at The Heritage enjoy  

a homemade jam tasting  
with volunteer Carol Koehler.

7 Domains of 
Wellbeing

118 7,016 $196,308
A  ctive Volunteersctive Volunteers V  olunteerHoursolunteerHours V  alue of Timealue of Time

2022 Volunteer Statistics2022 Volunteer Statistics

BuilDing  
A Life Worth LivingA Life Worth Living
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In 2022, two new members were welcomed 
to St. Paul’s Legacy Society – Gail Maycher and 
Jean Hodge, both of Greenville, Pa. This brings 
the total living Legacy Society members to 60. 

Doug & Lori Anderson
Lyle & Susan Anderson 
Anonymous Members (5)
Becky Beck
Phyllis Chisholm
Dale & Barbara Deist 
George Donner
C. Edward & Rev. Nancy 
   Dunmire
Paul Evans
Marge Fenton 
Gordon & Rev. Julia Fraser
Margie Hays
Marjorie Heppner
Keith & Sandra Hittle
Jean Hodge 
Jerry & Judy Hodge
Steve & Carol Hosmer
LaWanda Johnston
David Jones 
Dick & Patti Jones
Diann Kuder

Ted & Patty Marantis 
Gail Maycher
Robert McConnell & 
   Inis Jane Bardella, MD 
Geraldine M. McElree
Irv Milheim
Darrell & Sue Anderson  
   Nicklin
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
John & Dorothy Rust
James & Lucy Shaffer
Terry Starry 	
Nancy Stevenson
Mary Symbala
Gloria Trapasso
Bretton & Stacey Walberg
Janet Walther
D. Michael & Barbara  
   Walton
Paul Westcoat Jr.   
Jim & Jackie Weyman

NNew Membersew Members

The Legacy Society is a membership 
society for donors who have included a 
planned gift for St. Paul’s in their estate 
planning. We are grateful to our Legacy 
Society for being the building blocks of 
the future. 

Legacy Society members who attended the annual luncheon on June 28, 2022. (Back from left:) Dorothy and 
John Rust, Dick Jones, Irv Milheim, Jan Walther, Steve Hosmer, Bryan Oros, Paul Evans, Jim Weyman, Dale 
Deist, George Donner, Diann Kuder, Lucy Shaffer, Pastor Julia and Gordon Fraser. (In front from left) Margie 
Hays, LaWanda Johnston, Becky Beck, Carol Hosmer, Kathy Oros, Gerry McElree, Jackie Weyman, Barbara 
Deist, Jean Hodge and Jim Shaffer.

JJoin the Societyoin the Society
It’s easy to become a member of the Legacy 
Society. There is no minimum gift requirement. 
It can be as simple as naming St. Paul’s as a  
beneficiary of your retirement plan. (Check out  
page 11 for more details about planned gifts.) 

Please let us know by scanning the QR code. Or you can reach out to Dawn Hartman,  
Director of Strategic Giving at 724-589-4611 or dhartman@sp1867.org.

Ways to GiveWays to Give
At St. Paul’s we are able to carry out our charitable mission every day because  At St. Paul’s we are able to carry out our charitable mission every day because  
there are generous donors who invest their financial resources as building  there are generous donors who invest their financial resources as building  
blocks for our success. If St. Paul’s has made a difference in your life, please  blocks for our success. If St. Paul’s has made a difference in your life, please  
consider giving back so someone else in need can experience the same in the  consider giving back so someone else in need can experience the same in the  
future. Here are a few of the ways you can give. future. Here are a few of the ways you can give. 

Outright Gift 
Make an outright gift of cash 
or a check made payable to St. 
Paul’s.

Credit Card Donation
Donate using a credit card  
on our website at  
www.stpauls1867.org or by 
calling the Charitable Giving 
Office at 724-589-4611.

Text to Give
Donate on the go by using 
your cell phone to text-to-give. 
Simply text the word SPGIVE to 
44-321. Follow the simple steps 
to complete your gift.

Recurring Donation
If you’d like to donate regularly, 
you can set up a recurring 
weekly, monthly or quarterly 
donation quickly on St. Paul’s 
website or by calling the 
Charitable Giving Office at  
724-589-4611. Once you set 
it up, you don’t have to think 
about it again! 

Stocks, Bonds or Mutual 
Funds
Gifts of stocks, bonds or mutual 
funds can be transferred 
directly to St. Paul’s. You 
will receive an immediate 
charitable deduction for the 
fair market value and won’t 
have to pay capital gains tax! 

Retirement Funds
If you are 70 1/2 or older, you 
can make gifts directly from 
your IRA to St. Paul’s. This is 
called a Qualified Charitable 
Distribution. You’ll be donating 
money that has never been 
taxed, completely tax-free. You 
can make gifts up to $100,000 
from your IRA to a charity 
annually.

Corporate Matching Gifts
Ask your employer if they 
match charitable gifts made 
by employees. Many large 
employers like Google, Verizon 
and First Energy do this, 
potentially doubling your 
donation. 

Donor Advised Funds
St. Paul’s welcomes charitable 
gifts from donor advised funds. 
You make your tax deductible 
donations to your donor 
advised fund, and then you can 
choose which charities, like St. 
Paul’s, receive support from 
your fund. 

Ways to Give WITHOUT 
Spending Any Money
Facebook or Instagram 
Birthday Fundraiser – Don’t 
need or want any gifts this 
year? Encourage friends and 
family to donate in your honor 
to St. Paul’s instead by setting 
up a Facebook or Instagram 
Fundraiser. 

Scan the QR 
code to give!

Have you set up 
a planned gift 
for St. Paul’s? 

Planned GiftsPlanned Gifts

You can become a member of the 
Legacy Society by including a legacy 
gift for St. Paul’s in your estate 
planning. Here are the most common 
ways to make a planned gift:

BEQUEST
Donate a set dollar amount or 
percentage to St. Paul’s in your will or 
trust agreement.

CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY
Set up a charitable gift annuity with 
a gift of $10,000 or more. It will pay 
you an income for life and then the 
remainder will benefit St. Paul’s. 

CHARITABLE REMAINDER TRUST
Set up a remainder trust with a gift 
of at least $100,000. The trust will 
provide you (or a beneficiary) with 
income for life or a set number of 
years. The remaining principal  
will then go to St. Paul’s.

LIFE INSURANCE
Gift a paid up policy you no longer 
need, or name St. Paul’s as a 
beneficiary of your policy. 

RETIREMENT PLAN
Name St. Paul’s as a beneficiary of all 
or a portion of a retirement account. 
IRAs are the most heavily taxed asset 
to leave your heirs. Many donors 
choose to designate other assets for 
their heirs and make a charitable gift 
with their IRA instead. 
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We celebrate and thank our 1867 Society 
for entrusting their financial resources as 
building blocks for St. Paul’s! 

David & Christine Abell 
Doug & Lori Anderson
Lyle & Susan Anderson
Anonymous Donor 
Mary Ellen Bayuk
Paul & Mary Blattner
William & Judy Celik
James & Lynn Chuey
Don & Rita Clemente 
Steve & Gail Cochoff
Victor & Andrea  
   Colaiaco
Joseph A. & Joyce L. 

(Loreno) Dalfonzo
Dale & Barbara Deist
George J. Dickson Jr. &  
   Victoria Vaughan  
   Dickson  
C. Edward & Rev. Nancy 

Dunmire
Michael & Camille Evans
Marge Fenton
Lenny & Tammy Lininger

Hause
Margie Hays
Marjorie Heppner
Jean Hodge
Steve & Carol Hosmer
Brian & Cynthia Hughes
Patricia Jarrett
LaWanda Johnston
David Jones

Dick & Patti Jones
Bill & Connie Kirker
W. Edwin & Mary  
   Langbein
Paul Mayne
Geraldine M. McElree
Harry & Judith McElwain
David McWhirter
Eugene Mecklem
Irv & Mimi Milheim 
John & Mary Moore
John & Helen Nichols
Darrell & Sue Anderson 

Nicklin
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
Michael & Marti  
   Pechnyo 
Dean & Barbara Poolos
Larry A. Redfoot
John & Dorothy Rust
Walter & Kathleen Rust
James & Lucy Shaffer
Bretton & Stacey  
   Walberg
Jeff & Brenda Wallace
D. Michael & Barbara 

Walton
J.P. & Kathleen Walton
Diane O’Brien Webster
Jim & Jackie Weyman 
Thomas “Chip” & 

Shirley White

Dale & Barbara Deist Gerry McElree & Mary Ellen Bayuk

In 2022, St. Paul’s welcomed six new 
members to the 1867 Society - Steve & 
Gail Cochoff of Hudson, Ohio; John & Mary 
Moore; and Dean & Barbara Poolos, all of 
Greenville, Pa.

St. Paul’s is a bit of a family tradition 
for the Cochoffs, who made their first 
donation in 2014. Gail’s mother Marge 

Fenton (pictured 
at left with Steve 
and Gail) was 
also an 1867 
Society member 
and resident at 
The Colony. Her 

grandmother Aleeta Service was one of 
the first residents of The Ridgewood. 

The Moores 
made their first 
donation to St. 
Paul’s in 2017 
when they moved 
to The Colony. 
In addition to 
their generous financial support, John & 
Mary are volunteers and members of The 
Auxiliary at St. Paul’s. John serves as the 
President of The Colony’s Resident Council 
and also on St. Paul’s board of directors. 

The Pooloses have a long-standing 
relationship with 
St. Paul’s, caring 
for many past 
residents over the 

years with 
Dean as a 
Greenville 
physician and Barbara as an RN. 
They have also been faithful 
donors, supporting St. Paul’s 
charitable mission for almost 
30 years. In 2019, they became 
residents themselves, moving into 
The Colony. They also are members 
of The Auxiliary. 

NNew Membersew MembersA membership society for donors who have 
gifted $10,000 or more over their lifetime.

Sharing God’s Giftsharing God’s Gifts
Rev. Dr. Ray & Mrs. Pat Brugler lived a life of service 

to God and to their fellow man. That’s why it’s not 
surprising that they made provisions in their estate 
plan to continue that service through legacy gifts 
for St. Paul’s, where they ministered and made their 
home for more than 20 years. 

Ray & Pat were both originally from Lewistown, 
Pa., where they met and got married in 1950. They 
had two children Ray Brugler Jr., who now lives in 
Millerstown, Pa., and Ruth Ann Fox, who lives in 
Chesapeake, Va. 

The Bruglers celebrated their 70th wedding 
anniversary shortly before Ray passed away in 
December 2020.

Ray was ordained for ministry in the Presbyterian 
Church in 1956, and together he and Pat served in 
active ministry for 38 years at churches in Newell, 
W.Va.; Avon Lake, Ohio; and Greensburg, Pa.  

Pat had an associate’s degree in business 
administration and worked as an administrative 
assistant. She was also an ordained ruling elder in the 
Presbyterian Church.  

After retiring in 1993, the Bruglers came to 
Greenville, where Ray served as an interim pastor of 
the Bessemer, Unity and Sheakleyville churches and as 
a Parish Associate at Hillside Presbyterian Church. 

In 1999, they made the decision to move to The 
Colony at St. Paul’s. For many years they were actively 
involved in campus activities, volunteering and 
spiritual ministry, before moving to The Heritage in 
2018. 

Ray & Pat were also committed donors to St. Paul’s, 
supporting the Good Samaritan Fund for benevolent 
care and the Resident Christmas Appeal faithfully 
each year. They were quick to honor a St. Paul’s friend 

 

 

or neighbor who passed 
away by making a 
charitable donation in 
their memory.

In 2011, Ray & Pat 
were generous donors to 
the Keeping the Promise 
campaign, which created 
a long term investment 
fund at St. Paul’s to 
support benevolent care.

“St. Paul’s long history of 
care – first for orphaned children and now for elders 
– influenced not only our choice of retirement homes, 
but also our decision to support the [Keeping the 
Promise Fund],” said the Bruglers at the time.

In 2012 they began using their IRA to make sizable 
gifts to St. Paul’s each fall. 

Individuals who are 70 1/2 years of age or older can 
make a qualified charitable distribution, also known 
as an IRA charitable rollover, each year from their IRA 
directly to a charity like St. Paul’s.  

 “Giving away a portion of our income has been 
a life-long practice,” said Ray when asked about his 
IRA giving in the past. “The biblical challenge to care 
for others is deeply embedded in our faith. Sharing 
God’s gifts to us is an important aspect of good 
stewardship.” 

That is something the Bruglers wanted to continue 
after their lifetime. They began making provisions 
for their legacy giving in 2005 when they asked the 
Charitable Giving Office to set up their first charitable 
gift annuity to benefit St. Paul’s. They followed suit 
with a second charitable gift annuity in 2010. 

These annuities provided the Bruglers with a 
steady source of income for the remainder of their 
lives. After Pat passed away at the end of 2021, the 
remaining funds were donated to St. Paul’s to be used 
wherever needed the most. 

Earlier in 2021, Pat had added a third legacy gift 
to her estate plan by naming St. Paul’s as the sole 
beneficiary of her IRA. That gift arrived in January 
2022 and was allocated to the Keeping the Promise 
Fund, which the Bruglers had so generously supported 
in the past. 

We are so grateful to residents like the Bruglers, 
whose lives were positively impacted by St. Paul’s and 
who chose to share God’s blessings so that others in 
need can be helped in the future. 

For more information about legacy giving, please 
contact Dawn Hartman, Director of Strategic Giving at 
724-589-4611 or dhartman@sp1867.org.

Ray & Pat Brugler

The Bruglers at a family picnic  
at The Heritage in 2019.
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MARTHA ANDERSON
Rick & Beth Eckley

CAROL BASS
Margie Hays

MARY ELLEN BAYUK
Margie Hays

JAMES & VIRGINIA BLAIR
Beth Zorn

NORMAN BYLER
Joan Capone

RUTH CARLSON
Barbara Ennis

JIM CHUEY
Margie Hays

DON CLEMENTE
Margie Hays

RITA CLEMENTE
Susan Bittler

JANET COOPER
Ray & Cathy Kivimaki

MARIAH CORSON
Margie Hays

DOROTHY DALESSANDRO
Paula Sonoga

BARBARA B. DALKE
Robert Baker

ALEEN DANNER
Debbie Clark

FAY DIGNALL
Richard & Karen Foulk
 
BEVERLY DILLEY
William & Renee Dilley

MARIE EAVES
Charles & Bonnie Eaves

JOAN EVANS
Dave & Denise Bell

FAMILY MEMBERS
David & Lori Reeves

ROSE FARLEY
Stephen & Carol Hosmer

MARGE FENTON
Steve & Gail Cochoff

EDWARD FERGUSON
Linda Ferguson

ANN FOWLER
Margie Hays

PASTOR JULIA FRASER
Margie Hays

GARDENS B STAFF
Shirley Skarosi & Family

ERICA GULENTZ
Margie Hays

DAWN HARTMAN
Margie Hays

MARGIE HAYS
Susan Bittler
Paul & Deborah McKay
Trudy Smith

DEE HENLEY
Charles & Elizabeth Bolster

JOHN & KAY HESSON
John & Karen Hesson
Kelly Lizenbold

LOUISE HETRICK
John & Karen Hesson 
Floyd Hetrick

NANCY HOFFACKER
Paul & Deborah McKay

CAROL HOSMER
Margie Hays

MARILYN JOHNSON
Robert & Jill Murrin

DICK & PATTI JONES
Daniel & Lisa Salter

THE HERITAGE 2ND FLOOR 
STAFF
Julie Bowser & Pam Bowser

JONES SERENITY LANE 
STAFF
Curt & Robyn Weaver

KEIFER STAFF
Mary Ellen Bayuk
Jane Loutzenhiser
Elaine Powelstock

CECILIA KETTERING
Howard & Sue Weiner

DORIS KISER
Linda Barger
Fred & Beverly Kiser

RUTH LAUBSCHER
Patricia Marshall
Gloria McQuaid

ANGELINA LOSCALZO
Linda Lucas
 
DEVEE LOVE
Kathleen Love

HELGA G. MARGUGLIO
George Marguglio

MARY ANN MARLEY
Sandra J. Hetrick
John & Susan Thrappas

BENNY MCDANEL
Alan & Kelly McDanel

EUGENE MECKLEM
Daryl Mecklem & 

Kathleen Howard

DORIS MERRITT
Howard Ferry Jr.

DELORES MONTGOMERY
Susan Boyd

CONDIT NORTH
Marlene Samuelsen

NURSING STAFF
Dorothy Seger

JAMES ONDO
Beverly McClimans

JAMES & KAREN ONDO
Margie Hays

EARL PALMITER
Margie Hays

SHIRLEY L. PORTZ
John & Gale Vincent

EDNA RIFFE
Darlene Patterson

RUSS ROBERTS
Daniel & Catherine DeWeese

Stephen & Carol Hosmer
Beverly McClimans

REGINA ROSS
Margie Hays

LISA SCHUESSLER
Joan Capone

LORETTA SCOTT
Kathleen Stevens-Long

TRUDY SMITH
Margie Hays

GAYE F. STEPHENS
Dennis & Grace Stephens

ST. PAUL’S STAFF
Russell & Donna Roberts

Janet Walther

PHYLLIS THOMPSON & 
FAMILY
Phyllis Thompson

MELISSA VILLARD
Margie Hays

MARY WACHOB
Russell & Elizabeth Kennedy

MARY ALICE WALSH
Dennis Walsh

JANET WALTHER
David & Lora Langston

JOSEPHINE WHITE
Thomas “Chip” & Shirley   
    White

ELAINE WILKINS
Margie Hays

ALAN WOLFE
Becky Turley

CHRIS WRIGHT
Curt & Robyn Weaver

CINDY YEAGER
Mary Ann Aurandt

DEBORAH YOOS
Margie Hays

MARY JANE ANDERSON
James & Cheri Kohlmeyer

O.D. & DOT ANDERSON
Doug & Lori Anderson
David Jones

JACK L. ARMSTRONG
Coralee Armstrong

RUTH AXTELL
Patricia Burford

SHIRLEY BARRY
Cheryl Bush
Benjamin & Patricia Eddy

VIOLA BARSIS
Donna Coyne & Sales Team

JOSEPH F. BASISTA JR.
Brian & Roxanne Spaid

MARILYN BAXTER
Patrick & Lynn Baxter- 
    Carmody

JOHN P. & HELEN L. BAYUK
Mary Ellen Bayuk

JOYCE BAYUK
Tom & Mary Joy Stremlau 

STEPHEN S. BAYUK
Mary Ellen Bayuk
June DoHallow 
Nancy DoHallow

All throughout our lives, we encounter people who help shape who 
we become. They may serve as mentors or role models, sharing lessons 
and wisdom that we build upon. They may be loved ones who shower 
us with love and affirmation to help us grow and succeed. They may be 
caregivers who provide a healing touch and encouraging words when 
we need them the most. For the difference they have made, they are 
remembered, honored and celebrated. In 2022, the following tribute 
gifts were received at St. Paul’s for these very special people: 

TributE Gifts

In Honor ofIn Honor of

In Memory ofIn Memory of

MM
A unique way to recognize a loved one at St. Paul’s is 

to make a tribute gift of a bench, tree or ornamental 
bush. Not only is this a wonderful way to honor 
someone special or remember a loved one who has 
passed away, you are also adding beauty, shade and a 
comfortable place to sit for residents and their families.

 For a $900 donation you can sponsor a bench. The 
benches are made of composite materials that will 
never require staining or painting and will include a 4x6 
inch plaque with a message of your choice. Each bench 
will be placed on a cement pad for easy and safe access 
in a location mutually agreed upon by the donor and 
St. Paul’s. 

Your gift of $400 will plant a new tree on St. 
Paul’s campus with a ground marker that features a 
message of your choice. St. Paul’s will provide a list of 
appropriate trees to choose from as well as available 
locations on campus for planting. 

With a gift of $150, an ornamental bush and ground 
marker can be placed on St. Paul’s campus in memory 

or in honor 
of a loved 
one. St. 
Paul’s will 
provide 
a list of 
appropriate 
bushes to 
choose from 
as well as 
available 
locations on 
campus for 
planting. 

For more 
information, 
please contact Teresa Findley or Dawn Hartman in 
the Charitable Giving Office at 724-589-4667, or visit 
www.stpauls1867.org/memorial-honorary-giving-
opportunities.

Sisters Geraldine Dick (left) and Beverly 
Knapp pose on the bench they  

donated in honor of each other. They 
enjoy the beautiful scenery together  
outside their door at The Ridgewood. 

HHeemorial &    onorary Opportunities morial &    onorary Opportunities 
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HEDDY & DALE BEATTY
Doug & Debbie Beatty

CAROLINE BECK
Donald Beck

ALBERT & JOSEPHINE 
BEERS
Dorothy Rossavik

IRENE BICEK
Mark & Debbie Lucas

JANE BIGGART
Robert & Rosemary Biggart

BRIAN BISH
Susan Bittler
Margie Hays
Frank & Linda Savor

SUSAN BITTLER
Jean Hodge

Stephen & Carol Hosmer
Jane Loutzenhiser
Janet Walther
Jim & Jackie Weyman

E. LUCILLE BLACK
David & Patricia Woods

JAMES BLAIR
Marjorie Joan McElhinny

JAMES & VIRGINIA BLAIR
Jeff & Suzanne Blair
Beth Zorn

WILLIAM E. BLOSS
Helen Bloss

JAMES BOLGER
Susan Bolger

CHARLES BOLLER
JoAnn Boller

PATRICIA BRUGLER
Joan Capone

PHYLLIS BUCK 
Pat Donner

ANDREW & GEORGINE 
BURT
Delbert & Eleanor Leonard

RUTH CALHOUN
Pete & Kathy Shreffler

GLEN & RUTH CALLAHAN 
Robert & Linda Callahan

KATHERYN CARRINGER
Marilyn Deiger

DONNA CATALANO
Earl & Marilyn Palmiter

WILLIAM L. & SHIRLEY R. 
CHESS
Donald & Mary Beth Chess
William & Joan Chess

ANTOINETTE CLARK
Marcie Wirtjes

DOROTHY CLESI
W. Regis & Carol Lenhart
Paul Ochs
Thomas & Barbara Ochs
Carolyn Sherin
John & Ann Slike

MARGARET COCHRAN
Richard & Sharon Smith

AUGUST & JEANNE 
COLAIACO
Victor & Andrea Colaiaco

JAMES COOPER
Janet Cooper
Ray & Cathy Kivimaki

ROBERT E. COOPER
Jo-Anne Cooper

RUTH COOPER
Becky Beck
Colleen Cooper 
Janet Cooper
Karen Cooper
Ray & Cathy Kivimaki
Marjorie Joan McElhinny

DEAN & CLYDORA CRISPEN
Clydene Stokes

WILLIAM CUSICK
William & Cathy Cusick

ORA DALTON
Steve & Ann Baltich

MARY ALICE DEAN
See story on pg 16.

REV. L. COLLINS 
DEFIBAUGH 
Betty Pennington

MICHELE BASKIN 
DENZINGER
Charles & Bonnie Eaves

HARRY & HELEN DETER
Diane Webster

BEVERLY DIEFENDERFER
Family Dentistry
James Kyros 
Judith Moroco

STANLEY & THERESA 
DIEFENDERFER
Richard Diefenderfer

THERESA DIEFENDERFER
Jay & Elaine Hodge

JOSEPH & LUCILLE DIURBA
Roy & Connie Landfair

JACK DODDS
Larry & Ruby Dodds
Joanne Stevens

KRIS DOEBERIENER
Stephen & Carol Hosmer

MARION DONNER
Ruthanne Beighley
Daniel & Mary Donner
Larry & Phyllis Donner

Jeffrey & Jessie Hull

ROBERT M. DONNER
Eleanore Donner

JAMES DRASKOVIC
Jeanne Powell

CLARA EASLER
Janice Easler

JANICE EASLER
Steven & Carol Zoner

GEORGE ERWIN
Agnes Bauer
J. Thomas & Karen Chatham
Marlene Davis
Joseph & Susan Dortin
Thomas & Kerry Eidenmuller
Shaun & Beckie Erwin
Keith & Rosalyn Miller
David & Martha Reynolds
Janet Walther
Jim & Jackie Weyman

DAVE EVANS
Margie Hays

STEPHEN FEDORCHAK
Terry Fedorchak

HAZEL FERGUSON
Joyce Emph

FRANCES FLAGG
John & Nancy Hauser
Elliott & Nancy Katz

JUNE FLEDDERJOHN
John & Jodi Ferner
Julia Wolz

JAMES E. FOREMAN
James & Anne Marie  
     Foreman

IRENE FORSYTH
Joel Pretz & Rev. Linda  
     Miller-Pretz

JUNE FOUST
Fred & Donna Foust

GERALD R. FRY
Brian Scott

NOAH GEIWITZ
Edward & Dr. Betty Jean  
     Bardella
Susan Bittler
Frederick & Barbara Thomas

JANET GRAHAM
Pat Donner

LEONARD GRASSO
Betty Grasso

BERNARD & SUE GROBOSKI
Barbara Barry

GENE & CLARA HAGGERTY
Ruby Smith

MARY HAMILTON
Jane Hamilton

VERONA HANCOCK
Don Hancock
Andrew & Dorothy  
     Scrimgeour

BOB HAYS
Wendy Aikin
Anonymous Donor
Beverly Beattie
Becky Beck
James & Lynn Chuey
Ruth A. Cooper
Margaret Cozadd & Family
Albert & Marianne Foriska
Kurtis Foriska
Robert & Dawn Hartman
Margie Hays
Jean Hodge
Bruce & Shelvey Johnson
Dick & Patti Jones
Harry & Sara Kiskadden
Gail Maycher
Michael & Cindy McDonald
Geraldine McElree
Marie E. Miller
Robert & Linda Miller
Susan Miller
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
James & Johanna Pease
John & Joan Petruso
Jim & Jackie Weyman

IRENE HEISSER
John & Judy Turner

MEARL E. HENLEY
Dee Henley

JOANN HENRY
James & Katherine Ryan

HARRY R. HILL
Ruth Hill

GEORGE P. “PAUL” HITTLE
Robert Hittle

GLENN & MILDRED HITTLE
Keith & Sandra Hittle

MILDRED I. HITTLE
Gary & Connie Hittle
Keith & Sandra Hittle

THOMAS HOFFACKER 
See story on pg 18.

ALICE HOFFMAN
Joseph L. Hoffman

JAMES HOGAN
Margie Hays

DONALD HOMER
Margaret Homer

MARY HOUGH
John & Dorothy Rust

JEAN HURST 
Mark & Debbie Lucas

RONALD HYDE
Nancy Ray

RICHARD “JAKE” JACKSON 
James & Jane Miller

ROBERT & DOROTHY 
JENNINGS
Robert & Denise Jennings

WILLIAM E. JOHNSTON
LaWanda Johnston

GENEVIEVE JUNG
Edwin & Jane Fromm

DR. JOHN L. KAUTZ
Bonnie Kautz

EDYTHE A. KIRST
Judith Long

YVONNE KLARIC
Deborah Datchuk

SHIRLEY KRACHKOWSKI
Ronald Krachkowski

GLENOLA KREMIS
Eleanore Donner
Francis & Patricia Krugh

DORIS KRIEDER
Marion Krieder
Robert Krieder

RON KRIEDER
Marion Krieder

ALVIN LAMBERT
Beth Preston

MARY ALICE DEANMARY ALICE DEAN
Fred & Kay Austermann
Susan Bittler
Scott & Lisa Black
Barbara Brown
Susan Cannon
Ron & Linda Cooper
Brandon & Katherine Eicher
Michael & Inez Eicher
Nichole Emmett
Sharon Ferdinand
Gordon & Rev. Julia Fraser
John & Nancy Hauser
Jean Hodge
Gary & Margaret Hull
Marjorie Justice
David & Judy Leary
John & Patricia Leipheimer
David & Dolly Lineman
William & Lee Maxwell
John & Helen Nichols
Darrell & Sue Nicklin
Allen & Candice Oman
Gregory & Brenda Oman
David Peters
Mary Lynne Piroga
Mary Reames
James & Lucy Shaffer
Jacqueline Snyder
Paul Spearing Jr. & Cynthia  
    Spearing
Jennie Tankai

Kenneth & Virginia Wilson
Vikki Young
Daniel & Kimberly Zippie

Mary Alice Dean moved to The Colony at St. 
Paul’s in 2000. She lived an active life at The 
Colony for 17 years until her health declined 
and she needed more care. She transitioned to 
The Villas and lived there until her passing in 
2022.

When Mary Alice Dean came to live in 
Greenville, Pa. from Milwaukee, Wis., there 
were two organizations that captured her 
heart—St. Paul’s and Thiel College. 

Her daughter and son-in-law Linda and Barry Oman were both Thiel 
graduates, and Mary Alice was a devoted Thiel sports enthusiast. She 
attended football, basketball and wrestling competitions on a regular basis. 

In 2008 she made a donation to St. Paul’s to start the Mary Alice 
Dean Joining Generations Fund to provide financial support for Joining 
Generations, a co-operative program between St. Paul’s and Thiel College. 

Joining Generations promotes intergenerational activities between Thiel 
students and St. Paul’s residents. It provides students with opportunities for 
internships, as well as academic and community service projects at St. Paul’s.

After Mary Alice passed away, her family designated memorial gifts to go 
to the Mary Alice Dean Joining Generations Fund to continue to provide 
financial support for Joining Generations. “It was a natural decision to make 
St. Paul’s her beneficiary knowing that her family and friends recognized 
how much the institution had benefited her,” said her daughter Linda. “Mary 
Alice wanted her legacy to be remembered by honoring St. Paul’s and Thiel 
College.” 

Mary Alice Dean and 
daughter Linda Oman 

enjoying a golf cart ride on 
St. Paul’s campus.
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SAMUEL & NORMA JEANNE 
LANDFRIED
Shelli Lepovsky

HELEN LANGBEIN
W. Edwin & Mary Langbein

LOUISE LAUER
Susan Bittler
Ronda D’Urso
Jane Loutzenhiser
Janet O’Connor
Russ & Florence Raisig
Mardith Reimold
James & Lucy Shaffer
Darlene Straw

MARGARET “PEG” LAUFFER
Russell & Susan Lauffer

JACOB LEFFLER
Delores Leffler

ADELE LEHOSKY
See story on pg. 20.

FRANKLIN & ADELE 
LEHOSKY
Michael & Maureen Lehosky

DAVID LEHTO
Susan Bittler
Jean Hodge
Daniel Schuller Jr. & Terri  
    Schuller
Christine Speece
Jim & Jackie Weyman

MARGARET “PEG” LEHTO
Susan Bittler
Jean Hodge
Stephen & Carol Hosmer
Jane Loutzenhiser
Jim & Jackie Weyman

JUNE LEKON
Alice Grasso
Terry & Gail Negard

JOANNE LENGAUER
Philip & Jill Lengauer

JOE & ELEANOR LININGER
Lenny & Tammy Lininger  
    Hause

GENEVIEVE LOGUE
Curt & Robyn Weaver

ANDREW C. “ANDY” LUKE
Stephen & Robin Knight

ELMER E. LYNN
Shrill Salay

DEBBIE MAGGIORE
Virginia Maggiore

PAULINE MARKS
Mary Rose Marks

HELEN C. MARTIN
Karl & Vicki Martin

JANE L. MARTIN
Chip Martin

WILLIAM T. MARTIN
Dorothy Martin

BERNARD MAYCHER
Gail Maycher
Rod & Carol Paul

RUSS & MARGARET 
MCKINNON 
Geraldine McElree

BEN & MILDRED 
MCLAUGHLIN
Everell & Virginia Jewett

MILDRED D. MCLAUGHLIN
Jennifer Holloway
Ann Ice

MARY PAT MCPARLAND
Mark & Kate Cianci

TERESA MCVAY
Judith Hockenberry

DR. WILLIAM & DONNA 
MCWHIRTER
David McWhirter

ALICE MECKLEM
Donald & Darlene Gealy
Denise Gill
Michael & Nancy Howard
Karen King
Nancy Kosteleski
Louis & Wanda McDaniel
Daryl Mecklem &   
     Kathleen Howard
Eugene Mecklem
Keith & Janice Mecklem
Thomas Mecklem
Jeff & Wanda Mitchell
Kathy Patterson
Harry & Peggy Philson
Richard & Donna Rose
Charles & Rainette Swift

JOHN G. ‘SONNY’ 
MESZAROS
Bonnie Meszaros

FRED MICHAEL
Marilyn Michael

PHYLLIS MILLER
Winifred Eichelberger

SHIRLEY J. MILLER
John & Cheryl Irvine

SHIRLEY D. MONG
Eric & Shayne Mong

HENRY J. MONTY
Joy Monty

ELLEN MOORE
Eleanore Donner

DOROTHY MOROCCO
Richard & Patricia Lordo

LYN MOSSMAN
Jean Hodge

KATHLEEN MURTAUGH
J.P. & Kathleen Walton

CECELIA MYERS
Hans & Judy Fellner

THELMA NESTOR
Jason & Jacki Nestor

RYAN NICKLIN
Doug & Lori Anderson
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros

ALAN OBLEY
Penn Highlands Clearfield  
     Administration 
Penn Highlands Elk - Imaging  
     Team
Edwin & Jane Fromm
Susie Likes
Joe & Linda Lowman
David & Janice Obley
Jerome & Jan Peters

ISABELLE OHL
Laddie & Sandy Ohl

ANN O’MALLEY
Dan & Suzie O’Malley Byler
Patrick O’Malley

JOHN, MARY & JEFF ONDO
Jim & Karen Ondo

CHARLES R. ‘BOB’ PEARCE
Janet Lawrence

LAURINE PEARS
Vonda Morningstar

DR. JAMES E. PENNINGTON
Betty Pennington

MARY E. PETERS
Sally Smith

GAIL L. PRAGER
Thomas Prager

JAMES & JOAN PRESTON
Beth Preston

WILLIAM & LEONA PRITTS
William & Ellen Pritts

VIRGINIA RAUGHT
Patricia Cooper

JUDY REDFOOT
Larry Redfoot

HAZEL & HOWARD 
“MOON” REDMOND
Jack Redmond

PAUL REINHARDT
Nancy Reinhardt

CHARLES REUFF
Joan Capone
Margaret Culig
Robert Reuff

MR. & MRS. JOHN RODGER
Alice Stanley

DANTE & JOSEPHINE 
RODONDI
John Rodondi

LOUISE SANTONE
Cherri Artman
Sybilla Boger
Larry & Phyllis Donner
James & Shirley Kelly
Michael & Judy Leskovac
Jane Loutzenhiser
 
HAZEL SCHRECKENGOST 
SCHALL & WILLIAM SCHALL 
SR.
Marie Schall

WAYNE & DORIS SCOTT 
Brian Scott

JOHN SEMAI
Cherry Valley United  
     Methodist Church

ALEETA SERVICE
Steve & Gail Cochoff

BEATRICE ‘BETTY’ SHEARER
Linda Cosgrove

JOAN A. SILVIS
William Silvis

JEAN SIMMONS
Jane Loutzenhiser

BILL & ADELE SMALSTIG
William & Judy Celik
Karen Vitunic

ELEANOR SNYDER
Robert & Linda Callahan

ELSIE SPECHT
Werner & Marilyn Specht

DAVID & RUTH ANN 
STALLSMITH 
Philip & Jill Lengauer
Gary & Dianne Voorhies

RUTHETTA STEELE
William & Debra Cratsley
Joseph & Reba Gizdic

THERESA STEWART
Barbara Stewart

BRUCE STOKES
Clydene Stokes

BILL & HELEN STRAUB
Marilyn Bates
 

WILLIAM STRAUB
Marilyn Bates

JOSEPH C. SWARTZ
Mary Yaksich

CONNIE A. TENNANT
Jane Rodgers

JAMES H. THOMAS, M.D.
Diane W. Thomas

JEANNE THOMAS
Thomas & Vicki Wilkins

JEANNE & CHARLES 
THOMAS
Thomas & Vicki Wilkins

MARY L. THOMAS
Donna Thomas

DONALD E. THOMPSON
Rita Thompson

CONSTANCE TIGHE
See story on pg. 21.

BEN & LAROUX TOOMEY
Gregg & Lee Anne Buchanan

JAMES A. VAUGHN
Nancy Eder
Katherine Hrdlicka

KATHLEEN VOORHIES
Gary & Dianne Voorhies

JOHN BRUCE & MARGARET 
F. WACKENHUT
Scott & Ann Mathieson

GLENN WALDSCHMIDT
Joan Waldschmidt

MARIE WALDSCHMIDT
Joan Waldschmidt

EUPHEMIA “FAYE” WALICK
Stephen & Renee Spicer

ARCHIE WALLACE
Dean & Barbara Poolos

TERRIE WALLACE
Mike & Cindy Shusteric

JAMES A. WALTHER
Janet Walther

MARGUERITE WALTON
Joseph M. Walton

Carol Bass
Becky Beck
Susan Bittler
Clark & Eleanor Bouch
Jean Hodge
Mark Hoffacker
Nancy Hoffacker
Stephen & Carol  
    Hosmer
Erica Knights
Richard Krueger
William Lauer
Marc & Susan Levine
Geraldine McElree
John & Mary Moore
Alan & Beverly Nathan

John & Helen Nichols
William & Lois Quinn
Russell & Donna  
    Roberts 
Glenn & Arlene Sadler
Frank & Linda Savor
William & Nancy Sayles
James & Lucy Shaffer
Kristin Reischer Steiner
Bill & Dee West
Jim & Jackie Weyman
Elaine Wilkins
Mary & Suzanne  
     Wisniewski
Adam Witt
Randy & Wendy Zwally

THOMAS HOFFACKERTHOMAS HOFFACKER

Tom Hoffacker 
and his wife Nancy 
moved from 
Hermitage, Pa., to 
The Colony at St. 
Paul’s in October 
2015. They knew St. 
Paul’s would be their 
retirement home 
after the wonderful 
experience they had 

when Nancy’s mother, father, grandmother and three 
aunts all resided at St. Paul’s. Nancy’s mother also 
worked at St. Paul’s when it was the orphanage. 

Tom and Nancy first met at Sherms United gas 
station where Tom was working as an attendant. They 
married Aug. 27, 1966 and have three children, twelve 
grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. 

Tom was employed as the Director of Business 
Services at Penn State University’s Shenango Campus 
for 26 years, retiring in 1993.

Faith, family and community service were very 
important to Tom. He was an active member of First 
Presbyterian Church in Greenville, where he had 
served as a deacon, elder, Sunday School teacher, 
Mission Committee member, and was the benevolent 
treasurer for many years.

Tom served in many other volunteer roles, including  
at the Mercer County Sunday School Association, the 

American Cancer Society, Sharon Regional Hospice, 
Fresh Grounds and St. Paul’s.

When Tom passed in June 2022, Nancy designated 
memorial gifts to be directed to St. Paul’s Good 
Samaritan Fund. “We felt strongly about donating 
to the Good Samaritan Fund, after it helped my 
grandmother when she ran out of funds while living at 
St. Paul’s,” said Nancy. “We always wanted to be able 
to help someone else.” 

Tom & Nancy Hoffacker
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JOYCE WEAVER
Rick Brown

WILLARD ‘WINK’ WEIKAL
Nancy Weikal

ESTHER WEYGANDT
James Weygandt

JOAN LEE WHEELER
Carole Langiotti

ALLAN WILKINS
Elaine Wilkins

EVELYN WILSON
James & Jane Miller

IRENE WILSON
Marilyn Bates

MARY LOUISE WILSON
Cynthia Gumeson

JEROME WOLFE
Alan Wolfe

DR. BRUCE WOLFF
Gayle Wolff

JOHN & EMILY YOHMAN
Susan Burks
Debbie Yohman

KATHERINE YURKO
Donald & Nancy Rakoci

Blankets
Good Samaritan Fellowship Class

Craft Items
Linda Kellogg 
Dr. Lina Perry, M.D.

Decorations
Cherry Valley United Methodist Church 
Good Samaritan Fellowship Class

Encouragement Cards
Thiel College Psi Chi Honorary Society

Entertainment Items
Andrew Keas 
Jane Ladisic 
Connie Walker

Furniture
Estate of Glenola Kremis

Meals/Food
Don & Rita Clemente
Stephen & Carol Hosmer

Personal Care Packages
Pymatuning Outdoor Motor Club

Sporting Clay Shoot Raffle 
Items
Anonymous Donor 
James & Lynn Chuey  
Don & Rita Clemente  
Gunz-N-Fun 
Dan Redfoot 
Seconds Count Firearms, Inc.  
TNT Guns & Supply LLC

Woodworking Supplies
William & Nancy Sayles

It’s the simple things that are the building 
blocks for a life worth living - a warm, fuzzy 
blanket on a cold winter day, a comfortable 
recliner to sink into with a good book, a 
sparkling Christmas tree casting off a peaceful 
holiday glow. Thank you to each of these 
individuals who blessed St. Paul’s by donating 
a tangible item like this in 2022!

IIn Kind Donationsn Kind Donations

Connie Tighe was a 
resident at St. Paul’s from 
2013 until her passing 
at the end of 2021. 
Because of the excellent 
care she received, her 
family decided to make 
a memorial gift to St. 
Paul’s. 

Connie was 100 
years old when she died 
with a large extended 
family of 11 children, 22 

grandchildren and 24 great-grandchildren. 
The Tighe family donation will be used to help 

create a small chapel or quiet space for residents 
and family members. This will be part of a larger 
renovation project of the bistro, cafeteria and gift 
shop area between The Heritage and The Villas.    

Her children thought this project would be a fitting 
tribute to the memory of their mom, whose faith was 
important to her. 

Connie was a devout Catholic and was a member 
of St. Philip Church in Linesville, Pa. She was a former 
president of the Altar and Rosary Society and a past 
member of the Parish Council.

During their own time at St. Paul’s, her family 
would have liked to have a space like this available, 
especially when their mother was passing away. They 
are glad it will be there in the future for residents and 
families in need. 

Kathleen Coriden
Jessica Eckhart
Tom & Colleen  
    Humphrey
Erin Kendall
Lauren Mullen
Noreen Mullen
Jennifer Ogle
Thomas & Maureen  
    Tighe Socha
Daniel & Robin Tighe
Eileen Tighe
John Tighe

Patrick Tighe
Terence Tighe 
Timothy & Barbara  
    Tighe

*The donations above  
were received in 2022.  
More memorial donations 
for Connie Tighe were 
received in 2021 which  
were included in the 2021 
Impact Report. 

CONSTANCE TIGHECONSTANCE TIGHE

St. Paul’s is in need of a gently-used 
sedan to transport residents to 
appointments. If you have a vehicle you 
no longer need or want, please consider 
donating it. Since St. Paul’s is a 501(c)(3) 
not-for-profit organization, your gift would 
be tax deductible. For more information, 
please contact Dawn Hartman, Director 
of Strategic Giving at 724-589-4611 or 
dhartman@sp1867.org.

Originally from New York, Frank 
and Adele Lehosky moved to 
Greensburg, Pa., in 1992 after 
Frank retired. They heard about 
St. Paul’s through their church the 
First Reformed United Church of 
Christ and made the decision to 
relocate there in 2003. 

Frank passed away at The Villas 
in 2010 after a courageous battle 
with Alzheimer’s Disease. 

Adele enthusiastically 
participated in life at St. Paul’s, 
volunteering for many years 
in the gift shop, cooking and 

baking for her fellow residents 
at The Ridgewood, and assisting 
with fundraising efforts for St. 
Paul’s team in the Alzheimer’s 
Association Memory Walk each 
year. She was a ray of sunshine to 
all who knew her.

Upon Adele’s passing in 2022, 
her family designated memorial 
donations to go to St. Paul’s 
because of the excellent care she 
received.

Adele loved her home at St. 
Paul’s, but the thing she loved 
most in this world was her family.

Frank and Adele had five 
children, Michael, Rev. Frank 
(deceased), Leanne, Paul and 
Adam. She had nine grandchildren 
and four great-grandchildren. 

“Some of the things she loved 
about St. Paul’s was being able 
to work in the vegetable garden, 
growing all kinds of things to bake 
or to share with friends and staff,” 
said her son Michael. “She loved 
being able to use the staff kitchen 
to bake and make soups.”

She also appreciated that St. 
Paul’s staff helped her stay active. 
“Because she was so young at 
heart, she loved that the staff at 
St. Paul’s worked to give her the 

freedom to stay engaged and to 
feel productive, because she often 
felt very alone,” said Michael. 
“Persuading her to become a 
Pennsylvania advocate for those in 
nursing and extended care was so 
gratifying for her.” 

As part of Pennsylvania’s PEER 
program, Adele was trained to 
self advocate and empower her 
fellow residents to improve their 
quality of life and quality of care. 
It brought her great joy to help 
others.

Adele Lehosky 
baking goodies  

at The Ridgewood. 

CAR NEEDEDCAR NEEDED

Adele LehoskyAdele Lehosky
Robert & Karen Fairgrieve
Edwin & Jane Fromm
Robert & Dawn Hartman
Bonnie Kautz
Carole King-Helbling
Betty Leung
Lenny & Tammy Lininger Hause
Nancy Manning
Marjorie Joan McElhinny
Lewis Miller
Glenn & Arlene Sadler
Richard & Karen Sherwood
Janet Walther
Jim & Jackie Weyman

21                                                                                                                                                                                        20                                                                                                                                                                                         St. Paul’s 2022 Impact Report               



George Donner
Janice Easler
Charles & Bonnie Eaves
Brandon & Katherine Eicher
Emanuel UCC, Warren
First UCC, Harrison City
Flynn’s Tires
James & Anne Marie  
    Foreman
Ann Fowler
Greenville Lion’s Club
Greenville Savings Bank
Hartle Elder Law Practice,  
    LLC
Robert & Dawn Hartman
John & Nancy Hauser
Todd & Teresa Heckman
Hittle Auto Supply
Hittle Heating & Cooling
Joseph L. Hoffman
HVA Senior Living Alliance
Jamestown Lions Club
LaWanda Johnston
Todd & Jennie Kather
Pickleball Players
Erin Kendall
Rodger & Rhea Klenovich
Beverly Knapp
Stephen & Robin Knight
Ronald Krachkowski
Delbert & Eleanor Leonard
Loutzenhiser-Jordan Funeral  
    Home
Kathleen Love
Larry & Joan Marcinkewicz
Carol Martin
Gail Maycher
Larry & Kathy McDonald
Marilyn Michael
Alan Obley

William & Dorothy  
    O’Donnell
G. Bryan & Kathy Oros
Earl & Marilyn Palmiter
Michael & Martha (Killius)  
    Pechnyo
Betty Pennington
Elaine Powelstock
Joel Pretz & Linda  
    Miller-Pretz
John Rodondi
James & Katherine Ryan
Richard Schlagel
Andrew & Dorothy  
    Scrimgeour
Dorothy Seger
Shallow Creek Kennels
Mike & Cindy Shusteric
John & Ann Slike
Christine Speece
Stephen & Renee Spicer
St. Mark’s UCC at Monroe
St. Peter’s UCC, DuBois
Alice Stanley
William Strimbu
Wagner’s Wheel Alinement
Curt & Robyn Weaver
Thomas “Chip” & Shirley  
    White
Debbie Yohman
Zion’s Reformed UCC
Steven & Carol Zoner

$100 - $249
David & Marsha Ackerman
Doug Aiken
Wendy Aikin
Robert & Katherine  
    Anderson
Anonymous Donors (11)
Cherri Artman

Baker Bednar Snyder &  
    Associates, Inc.
Agnes Bauer
Christine Bayuk
Doug & Debbie Beatty
Ruthanne Beighley
Andy Bintrim
James & Nancy Bittel
Scott & Lisa Black
Thomas & Joyce Black- 
    Woerz
Susan Bolger
Charles & Elizabeth Bolster
Bill Brenner
John & Lynn Bresnan
Thomas & Verna Call
Robert & Linda Callahan
Susan Cannon
Joan Capone
Donald & Mary Beth Chess
David & Wilma Christman
Cianci’s Motel and Suites
Debbie Clark
Janet Cooper
Donna Coyne & Sales Team
Margaret Cozadd
Phil & Dolly Curtin
Dennis Dalessandro
Marlene B. Davis
William & Renee Dilley
Eleanore Donner
Larry & Phyllis Donner
Beverly Eckelbarger
Jessica Eckhart
Rick & Beth Eckley
Nancy Eder
Michael & Inez Eicher
Thomas & Kerry Eidenmuller
Shaun & Beckie Erwin
Steven Evanitz
Paul Evans

William & Sally Fagley
Family Dentistry
Terry Fedorchak
Linda Ferguson
Howard Ferry Jr.
Timothy & Teresa Findley
First Trinity UCC, Youngwood
First UCC Women’s  
    Fellowship
Ted Flagg
Albert & Marianne Foriska
Kurtis Foriska
Fred & Donna Foust
Edwin & Jane Fromm
Paula Gearhart
Matthew Gentile
Denise Gill
Jeffrey Gilmore
Grace UCC, Jeannette
Alice Grasso
HAF.AST LLC
Evelyn Haller
Clifford Hebert
Dee Henley
John & Karen Hesson
Sandra J. Hetrick
Hickory Plumbing & Heating  
    Inc.
Ruth Hill
Julie Hills
Gary & Connie Hittle
Judith Hockenberry
Gerald & Judith Hodge
Jay & Elaine Hodge
Tom & Nancy Hoffacker
Margaret Jane Hogan
Michael & Nancy Howard
Clarence & Margaret Hoye
Carl & Kathleen Hull
Jeffrey & Jessie Hull
Bruce & Shelvey Johnson

$10,000 & Greater
Doug & Lori Anderson
Estate of S. Catherine  
    Benford
Birmingham UCC
Estate of Emma Jane  
    Brockway
Pat Brugler
Community Foundation of 

Western PA & Eastern OH
Margie Hays
Dick & Patti Jones
A L Leonard Trust
Paul Mayne
Geraldine M. McElree
A.J. & Sigismunda Palumbo 

Charitable Trust 
Blanche H. Stuller Fund 

$5,000 - $9,999
Frances E. Adams Charitable

Foundation
Jack & Millie Armant
Mary Ellen Bayuk
Kathleen Coriden
John & Helen Nichols
Darrell & Sue Nicklin
Jim & Lucy Shaffer
C.H. Snyder Fund of The 

Pittsburgh Foundation 
D. Michael & Barbara  
    Walton 

$2,500 - $4,999
David & Christine Abell
Anonymous Donor
Leasure K. Darbaker Trust
Dale & Barbara Deist
First National Bank of PA
James Edward Fox Trust
Goldman Sachs Ayco
Keith & Sandra Hittle
Stephen & Carol Hosmer
David Jones
Mildred R. & Bruce A. Landis 

Charitable Foundation
Thomas & Laurie Martin
John & Mary Moore
Lauren Mullen
Martin & Sally Roth
St. John’s Reformed Church 

Trust

Dan & Susan Wallace 
Jeff & Brenda Wallace
Peter & Susan Zurn

$1,000 - $2,499
Absolute Pharmacy
Anderson Coach & Travel
Anonymous Donors (3)
B & B Drywall
Edward & Betty Jean  
    Bardella
Donald Beck
Carter Lumber
Jim & Lynn Chuey
Don & Rita Clemente
Steve & Gail Cochoff
Victor & Andrea Colaiaco
Joseph A. & Joyce L.  
    (Loreno) Dalfonzo 
Davevic Benefit Consultants, 

Inc.
Mary Alice Dean
Doors-N-More
Eckley’s TV & Appliance
First Presbyterian Church
Lenny & Tammy Lininger  
    Hause
Nina Hillery
Jean B. Hodge
Katherine Hrdlicka
Naomi E. Huber Fund
Tom & Colleen Humphrey 
Jamestown & Reynolds

Pharmacy
Everell & Virginia Jewett
Kraynak’s
W. Edwin & Mary Langbein 
Theodore & Patty Marantis
McCullough Grain, LLC
Harry W. & Judith E. 

McElwain
David McWhirter
Eugene Mecklem
Irv & Mimi Milheim
Joy Monty
Noreen Mullen
Paul Ochs
Laddie & Sandy Ohl
John & Michelle O’Malley
Barry & Linda Oman
James & Karen Ondo
Optum Services, Inc.

Kevin Orsinger
Paradise Troutville Chapter 

Auxiliary SPH
Rod & Carol Paul
Gloria Podlaski
Larry A. Redfoot
David & Lori Reeves
Nancy Reinhardt
Walter & Kathleen Rust
Brian Scott
Thomas & Maureen 

Tighe Socha
Sodexo Seniors, Inc.
Brian & Roxanne Spaid
Stephen H. Spargo
Donna Thomas
Daniel & Robin Tighe
Eileen Tighe
John Tighe
Terence Tighe
Timothy & Barbara Tighe
Jim & Jackie Weyman
Thomas & Vicki Wilkins

$500 - $999
AmazonSmile
Anonymous Donors (2)
Marguerite B. Baker  
    Foundation
Baker Tilly
Gayle Blansett
Captive Insurance  
    Management Group, LLC
William & Judy Celik
Margaret Culig
Denmark Manor UCC, Export
Dentons Cohen & Grigsby PC
Daniel & Catherine  
    DeWeese
Marc & Nita Duell
Marge Fenton
Gordon & Julia Fraser
Jack L. Gallagher
Greenville Rotary Club
Floyd Hetrick
Mark Hoffacker
John Hurd
Conrad & Carol Koehler
Russell & Susan Lauffer
Susie Likes
Jane A. Loutzenhiser
James & Marilyn Macdonald

Brian Mailliard
Scott & Ann Mathieson
Paul & Deborah McKay
Dean & Barbara Poolos
William & Ellen Pritts
Brian Ralph - Allstate
Jack Redmond
Reeves Information  
    Technology
John & Dorothy Rust
Glenn & Arlene Sadler
William & Nancy Sayles
Robert & Laurie Sherbondy
Sally Smith
St. Paul’s Spiritual Council
St. Paul’s UCC, Somerset
Robert Stein
Clydene Stokes
Phyllis J. Thompson
Rita Thompson
John & Judy Turner
Walmart
Janet Walther
J.P. & Kathleen Walton
Paul Westcoat Jr.
Christina Wong
William & Bertha  
    Zimmerman
Beth Zorn

$250 - $499
Anonymous Donors (3)
Coralee Armstrong
Robert C. Baker
Linda Barger
Carol Bass
Marilyn Bates
Patrick & Lynn Baxter- 
    Carmody
Becky Beck 
Dave & Denise Bell
Bethel Life Worship Center
Robert & Rosemary Biggart
Susan Bittler
Jeff & Suzanne Blair
Thomas & Diann Bost
Brown’s Masonry &  
    Concrete 
Peg Brown
Gregg & Lee Ann Buchanan
Dan & Suzie O’Malley Byler
Geraldine Dick

Thank you so much for helping us get back to the building blocks for success in 2022!  
Your annual support enabled us to recover, renew  

and transform in the wake of the pandemic. 
*Giving levels include donations made to St. Paul’s through the Community Foundation of Western PA & Eastern OH during PA OH Gives..

Donor Honor RollDonor Honor Roll

Martha Kather at The  
Heritage receives a 
surprise from The 

Auxiliary’s flower sale.

Elaine Wilkins & Carol 
Bass, Colony residents, 
lead the bike parade 

during Heritage Days.

Alexis Larimer & Jenny 
Reinhart enjoy a picnic 
outside at The Villas.

Volunteer Madison French 
& Aleen Danner celebrate 

Christmas at The Ridgewood. 
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Colleen Cooper
Jo-Anne Cooper
Karen Cooper
Karla Cooper
Patricia Cooper
Ron & Linda Cooper
Ruth A. Cooper
Mariah Corson
Linda Cosgrove
Ken & Mary Lou Cowher
William & Debra Cratsley
Sharon Creeks
William & Cathy Cusick
Deborah Datchuk
Marilyn Deiger
Robert & Eileen DePasqua
Virginia D’Eramo
Dianne Diefenderfer
Richard Diefenderfer
Beverly Dilley
Larry & Ruby Dodds
June DoHallow & Nancy  
    DoHallow
Janet Donahue
Daniel & Mary Donner
Pat Donner
Joseph & Susan Dortin
Kathryn E. Doutt
William & Mary Lou Doyle
Mimi Dreher
Sylvia Duncan
Mindy Dunkerley
Ronda D’Urso
Sandra Dutko
Benjamin & Patricia Eddy
Tina Eells
Timothy Egger
Nichole Emmett
Joyce Emph
Barbara Ennis
Nick Eynon
Robert & Karen Fairgrieve
Hans & Judy Fellner
Pauline Fenton
Sharon Ferdinand
John & Jodi Ferner
Emma Findley
First Trinity UCC Fellowship Club
Timothy & Anecia Flanagan
Carol Forbes
Richard & Karen Foulk
Mary J. Freshwater
Adam Garrett
Rich Garrett
Nicole Gates
Donald & Darlene Gealy
Gabrielle Ghiates
Terri Ghiates
Joseph & Reba Gizdic
Robert & Nancy Gleyze
Betty Grasso
Kathy Griffin & Steve Irvin

William & Kimberly Grimm
Joan Grunenwald
Richard & Carolyn Guerrini
Erica Gulentz
Cynthia Gumeson
Richard & Mary Hager
Cheryl Hamilton
Jane Hamilton
Don Hancock
Sandy Harter
Sherry Hauser
Brenda Hawk
Gerardo Hernandez
Ted & Vicki Hildebrand
Janet Hillard
Adam Hills
Robert Hittle
Alana Hockenberry
Ronda Hodge
Nancy Hoffacker
Kip & Rose Hoffman
Jennifer Holloway
Margaret Homer
Kyleigh Hughes
Gary & Margaret Hull
Ann Ice
Megan Ickes
Linda Iliff
Christopher L. Irwin
Rebecca Iverson
Ron & Tanya Jackson
William H. Jamison
Lindsey Jean
Chris Jeffries
Robert & Denise Jennings
Audrey John
Lisa Johns
James & Tina Marie Jones
Margaret Jones
William & Judy Jones
Marjorie Justice
Elliott & Nancy Katz
James & Shirley Kelly
Linda Kerr
Carole King-Helbling
Suzette Kinston
Harry & Sara Kiskadden
Ray & Cathy Kivimakii
Shirley Kline
Betsy Klingensmith
Denise Koch
Nancy Kosteleski
Marion Krieder
Richard Krueger
Francis & Patricia Krugh
Kathy Kulasa
Roy & Connie Landfair
Sandi Landfried
Glenda Landis
Carole Langiotti
David & Lora Langston
Louise D. Lauer

Benjamin Lawrinson II
Emree Lawrinson
Doris Leary
Michael & Maureen Lehosky
W. Regis & Carol Lenhart
Shelli (Garland) Lepovsky
Marc & Susan Levine
Skye Lewis
David & Dolly Lineman
Jerry N. Lint
Aaron Listopad
Mike Loch
Sue Loch
David & Sondra Long
Judith Long
Henry Loreno
Sylvia Loveridge
Joe & Linda Lowman
Linda Lucas
Mark & Debbie Lucas
Gina Luciani
Andrew Lynch
Patty Lytle
Virginia Maggiore
Phyllis Maine
Nancy Manning
Mary Rose Marks
Dorothy Martin
Karl & Vicki Martin
Kathy Martorelli
Tracy Mateo
Jennifer Maurer
William & Lee Maxwell
Mary Jo McAdams
Beverly McClimans
Jasmine McCurdy
Leann McCurdy
Marjorie Joan McElhinny
Mack McElree
Nola McGranahan
Glenn McKnight
Gloria McQuaid
Richard Meeker
Robert & Gloria Merenick
Bonnie Meszaros
Diana Miller
James & Jane Miller
Keith & Rosalyn Miller
Lewis Miller
Susan Miller
Jeff & Wanda Mitchell
Marie Mitchell
Zach Monte
Pamela Moon
Michael & Diana Morian
Vonda Morningstar
Norman & Boneta Morrison
Mt. Troy UCC, Pittsburgh
Robert & Jill Murrin
Ken & Shirley Myers
Alan & Beverly Nathan
Janet Nemchek

Josh & Dianna Jones
Bonnie Kautz
Linda Kellogg
Russell & Elizabeth Kennedy
Gerald King
Karen King
William & Connie Kirker
Fred & Bev Kiser
Charles Klingensmith
Erica Knights
James & Cheri Kohlmeyer
Frank & Monica Krieder
Robert Krieder
Greg & Kathryn Landfried
William Lauer
Janet Lawrence
David & Judy Leary
Delores Leffler
John & Patricia Leipheimer
Philip & Jill Lengauer
Michael & Judy Leskovac
Betty Leung
Nancy Little
Kelly Lizenbold
Richard & Patricia Lordo
Stanley & Beverly Lysek
John & Valerie Manganello
Mario Marini
Patricia Marshall
Joseph & Linda McCann
Alan & Kelly McDanel
Louis & Wanda McDaniel
Michael & Cindy McDonald
Tom McElree
Kenneth & Lori McEwen
Daryl Mecklem & Kathleen  
    Howard
Thomas Mecklem
Marie E. Miller
Robert & Linda Miller
Annette Minckler
Casey Misavage Parker
John & Ruth Mizik
Kathleen Moerke
Timothy Moerke
Eric & Shayne Mong
Judith Moroco
Terry & Gail Negard
Network for Good
Nicastro Insurance Agency Inc.
Thomas & Barbara Ochs
Janet O’Connor
Jennifer Ogle
Patrick O’Malley
Gregory & Brenda Oman
Kathy Patterson
Penn Highlands Elk - Imaging  
    Team
Bill Perrine
Jerome & Jan Peters
Pittsburgh Association of the  
    UCC

Jeanne Powell
Jim Powell
Thomas Prager
Beth Preston
R Builders
Donald & Nancy Rakoci
Mary Reames
Brian Redfoot
Mardith O. Reimold
Kristin Reischer Steiner
Bob Reuff
David & Martha Reynolds
Richard Riethmiller
Glenn & Susan Riley
Marie Riley
Russell & Donna Roberts
Dorothy Rossavik
Carol S. Rowland
Shrill L. Salay
Salem UCC Women’s Circle
Salem UCC, Yatesboro
Daniel & Lisa Salter
Marie Schall
Robert & Patricia Seiple
Carolyn Sherin
Ronald & Kathleen Shreffler
William H. Silvis
Shirley Skarosi
Dennis Smith
Howard E. Smith Jr.
Paula Sonoga
Werner & Marilyn Specht
St. John’s-Harrold UCC Womens  
    Circle
St. Luke’s UCC, Kittanning
St. Paul’s UCC,  
    Connoquenessing 
St. Paul’s UCC, Knox
Dennis & Grace Stephens
Kathleen Stevens-Long
Nancy Stevenson
Charles & Rainette Swift
Jennie Tankai
Thiel College
Third UCC, Greensburg
Diane W. Thomas
John & Susan Thrappas
Patrick Tighe
Susan Troutner
Gary & Dianne Voorhies
Antoinette Wagerman
Dennis Walsh
Jack & Susan Walter
Joseph M. Walton
Sheila Wasser
Steve & Jeannine Weber
Frank & Deborah Weese
Howard & Sue Weiner
Donald & Dorothy Wells
James Weygandt
Elaine Wilkins
Roy Wilt

Gary & Kathryn Witosky
Alan Wolfe
Gayle Wolff
David & Patricia Woods
Cindy Wright
Donny Yankle
Deborah Yoos
Daniel & Kimberly Zippie

$99 – Below
William Albertini
Joyce Allen
Michael J. Allen
Dylan Altiere
Dillon Anderson
Gina Angel
Anonymous Donors (11)
Michael Anzenberger
Shelley A. Arnone
Audrey Artman
Darla Artman
Mary Ann Aurandt
Fred & Kay Austermann
Aljien Bacalso-Watters
Heather Baird
Steve & Ann Baltich
Koreena Barker
Cindy Barnes
Barbara Barry
Thomas Bartel
Beverly Beattie
Bob & Janet Beckdol
Sandra J. Beckman
Belknap UCC Women’s  
    Fellowship
Katherine Bell
Natalie Blatt
Amy Jo Blessing
Helen F. Bloss
Sybilla Boger
JoAnn Boller
Clark & Eleanor Bouch
Julie A. Bowser
Cathy Boyer
Karen Brest
Barbara Brown
Nadine Buchanan & Frank  
    Beatrice
Patricia Burford
Brandon & Heather Busch
Cheryl Bush
Rita Byrnes
Janet Cessna
Mickie Chapman
Elizabeth Chase
J. Thomas & Karen Chatham
William & Joan Chess
John & Tracy Chuey
Richard & Lydia Cianci
Jean Cloak
Mary Lou Cogley
Linda Coon

Bertha Zimmerman & 
Nancy Hoffacker of The 

Colony sail away.

Karen Mensurati & Sarah 
Gorby cheer on the 

Browns at The Villas.

Sisters Christine & Mary 
Ellen Bayuk enjoy Christmas 

dinner for The Colony.

Sisters Bev Knapp & 
Geraldine Dick at  
The Ridgewood.

Ken Runge 
delivers a 

meal to WOW 
client Betty 
Creekpaum.

Tresa Poling & Dorothy 
Dalessandro crafting at  

The Heritage. 

Tina Jones & Dick Meeker 
share a laugh at 
The Ridgewood.

Ruth Miller & Jenn Corp 
at The Villas.

Donna Mumford & 
Pat Ogle at the  
Oakview House.

Craft Time with Jane 
Heile & Margie Hays

at The Heritage. 



If I Give Monthly: 		  $10		  $25 	  	 $50	   	 $75 	   	 $100	

My Annual Gift will be:		  $120		 $300		 $600		 $900		 $1200

We are so grateful and truly value all the generous 
donors to St. Paul’s. Your gifts ensure that all 
residents who call St. Paul’s home are able to enjoy a 
meaningful life, regardless of age, financial resources 
or ability. 

If it’s in your heart to give to St. Paul’s on a regular 
basis or you’d like to spread out a large donation over 
time, you can set up a recurring gift via credit card. 

Once you set it up, you don’t have to think about it 
again! Your regular support to the fund of your choice 
will be sent to St. Paul’s automatically. If needed, you 
can always change your recurring gift at any time by 
simply calling the Charitable Giving Office. 

Coralee Armstrong, resident of The Colony at St. 
Paul’s, set up a recurring monthly gift last year to 
support the Good Samaritan Fund. Donations to the 
Good Samaritan Fund ensure that residents who 
exhaust their financial resources can continue to live 
at St. Paul’s and receive the care and support they 
need, for as long as they should need it. 

“I wanted to 
contribute, but being on 
a limited monthly fixed 
income, a yearly lump 
sum was not doable for 
me,” said Coralee. “But 
setting it up like I do my 
monthly church tithing, 
it could be worked into 
my monthly budget and 
by having it auto-deducted, it saved me from writing 
monthly checks and guaranteed I would not forget.”

Recurring gifts are donations that St. Paul’s can 
count on to meet ongoing needs. Make a big impact 
like Coralee by setting up a recurring 
gift today. Scan the QR code to get 
started or visit www.stpauls1867.org. 

You can also call Dawn Hartman or 
Teresa Findley at the Charitable Giving 
Office at 724-589-4667.

Monthly donor 
Coralee Armstrong
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A Monthly ImpactA Monthly Impact

Volunteer Volunteer  - St. Paul’s offers a wide variety of volunteer opportunities. To join in, visit
www.stpauls1867.org/join-our-team. 

DonateDonate  - Every gift helps to ensure that St. Paul’s can continue to provide exceptional care for you 
and your family into the future. To donate, visit www.stpauls1867.org/giving.

Work Work - St. Paul’s is always looking for quality employees to join our team in a variety of roles.
To see current openings and apply, visit www.stpauls1867.org/join-our-team. 

If you find yourself inspired by the people and 
stories in this Impact Report, join in and become a 
St. Paul’s builder too!

Rev. David Ackerman
Penn West Conference Minister

Doug Anderson
Anderson Coach & Travel

Carol Bass
Retired accounting  
administrator

Dr. Mary Ellen Bayuk 
Retired administrator

Jeffrey Blair         
Greenville Savings Bank

Rev. Dr. Verna Call    
Retired pastor

Dr. Victor Colaiaco  
Physician

Gordon Fraser
Retired major gifts officer

David Hummel                                                
Thiel College

Mario Marini
Thiel College

Rev. Brenda Martin
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church

Ronald McCall 
Brouse McDowell

Gerry McElree                                    
Retired nurse

John Moore
Retired Air Force 	

Laddie Ohl                                        
Retired railroad

Kevin Orsinger          
Orsinger Investment Group, Inc.

Larry Redfoot             
Wagner’s Wheel Alinement

Glenn Riley  
Retired vice president

Rev. Glenn Sadler
Pastor

Bretton Walberg    
Walberg Family Pharmacies

Jack Walter                                      
Retired vice president

Terry Wheeler
Attorney       

Rod Wilt
Penn-Northwest Development 
Corporation 

St. Paul’s is privileged to have dedicated volunteers serving on our board of directors, 
who lead and make decisions built upon St. Paul’s solid foundation of mission, vision and 
values. They bring with them a wealth of experience from many different professional 
backgrounds, such as accounting, ministry, small business and nursing. We are so grateful 
for their commitment to our growth and success as an organization and to our residents. 

Jason & Jacki Nestor
Melissa Nitch
Donald & Cathy Oakes
David & Janice Obley
Allen & Candice Oman
One4All Charitable Fund
Elaine Owens
Darlene Patterson
Dwane Pears
James & Johanna Pease
Lola Peluso
Penn Highlands Clearfield
Kendra Pennington
David Peters
Jamie Petroski
John & Joan Petruso
Harry & Peggy Philson
Joseph & Martha Piper
Mary Lynne Piroga
Christine Poolos
Kyle Preston
William & Lois Quinn
Russ & Florence Raisig
Nancy Ray
Carla Redfoot
LeAnn Reichard
Ronda Reichard

David Rendt
Aldra Ritter
David Rodgers
Jane Rodgers
Judy Rogers
Richard & Donna Rose
James & Lois Runninger
Richard & Betty Rutter
St. Jacob’s UCC, Shelocta
St. John’s UCC, Evans City
St. Peter’s UCC, Pittsburgh
Marlene Samuelsen
Kathleen Saylor
David & Theora Schneider
Helen Schrecongost
Daniel & Terri Schuller Jr.
Debbie Scott
Julie Scott
Richard & Karen Sherwood
Mary Anne Shiderly
Chuck Shultz
David & Louis Skarosi
Austin Slater
Margaret Smeltzer
Ruby Smith
Trudy Smith
Jacqueline Snyder

Kelly Snyder
Paul Spearing Jr. & Cynthia  
    Spearing
Lavern & Lois Stapfer
Louise Steim
Joanne Stevens
Barbara Stewart
James & Florence Stitt
Ken Stitt
Marlene Stofan
Darlene Straw
Tom & Mary Joy Stremlau
Deanna Stright
Betty Stubert
Mary Margaret Stultz
Robin Sullivan
Jean Swarmer
Bentley Swartz
Jim Swope
Garner & Kathleen Tarbell
Estate of T. Jean Tarr
Frederick & Barbara Thomas
Becky Turley
Karen Vitunic
Cody Vogan
Lilia Vosler
Joan M. Waldschmidt

Launice Walker
Patricia Wallace
Amy Walters
Ed & Diann Walters
Catherine L. Watt
Diane Webster
Nancy Weikal
Joan Wenko
Bill & Dee West
Gary & Lucy Wheaton
Terry K. Wheeler
Tim & Kathy Williams
Kenneth & Virginia Wilson
Lynne Wilson
Marie Wingard
Richard Wingard
Mary & Suzanne Wisniewski
Adam Witt
Melissa Wolicki
Julia Wolz
Mary Yaksich
Catherine Yeager
Alan & Nancy Young
Vikki Young
Laura Zinger
Randy & Wendy Zwally David Reeves

Chair 
Reeves Information 

Technology, Inc.

Julie Hills
Vice Chair 

Zion’s Reformed UCC 

Jeff Wallace
Treasurer 

Retired banker

Bob Sherbondy
Secretary 

Campbell & Sherbondy 

Board of directors

GetInvolvedInvolved



339 East Jamestown Road
Greenville, PA 16125

To provide meaning, 

richness of life, 

health care and other 

support services 

while maintaining and 

enhancing the dignity 

of human life.  
Scan the  Scan the  

QR code to QR code to 

DONATE NOW!DONATE NOW!  

Mission
Mission

VisionVision
To create a sense 

of belonging 
and purpose by 

providing a nurturing 

environment in a 

place you call home.

ValuesValues

Our core values are 

compassion, security 

and person-centered.


